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DIRECTOR’S LETTER
Dear Forest Lakes Residents,

Summertime is now upon us. Our beautiful pool facilities are in full swing and excitement is in the air with schools closing 
and vacations beginning. It is wonderful to see residents out enjoying the multitude of Forest Lakes amenities. Our amenities 
are what make our community like no other around. No matter your fancy - be it the miles of walking trails, large common 
areas, playgrounds, pool facilities, tennis courts, fitness center, lakes and streams, basketball courts, or an event in the Pavilion 
or Poolhouse - there is something for everyone here in Forest Lakes!

Ballots:  Thanks to all of you who have sent in your ballots and those of you who will be sending in ballots for the Hollymead 
Lake Dam easement. We’ve had a great number of ballot responses-again, thank you. Please see June 13, 2018 meeting notice 
in this newsletter. Should you have any questions or need clarification on this issue, please do not hesitate to call the FLCA 
office.

Recycling:  Our new recycling program is up and running. County Waste did a couple of dry runs before the start date of 6 
June to ensure all ran smoothly before all recycle toters were put out on the designated trash/recycle start date. So far, so good!  
Please be sure to keep the flyer delivered with this newsletter on recycling as a reference (on the refrigerator!?). Again, should 
you have any questions or concerns about the new program, please call the FLCA office. 

Internet Access: Wireless internet is available at both the North and South Pools as well as the gym. Password:  forestlakes

Stay Connected: Be sure to stay connected with your Forest Lakes Community though E-News, the newsletter, the website at 
www.forestlakes.net, and by attending scheduled meetings. If you haven’t done so already, please sign up for E-News on our 
website to receive important updates and information about Forest Lakes via email. 

Safety: When driving, please be mindful of the many pedestrians and bicyclists on our roadways and always obey posted 
speed limits and stop signs. We continue to contract with the Albemarle County Police Department for supplemental security 
and traffic patrols in Forest Lakes. Officers aggressively conduct traffic enforcement throughout our roadways to keep our 
community safe and officers provide frequent security patrols of our facilities. 

Also, don’t forget to visit the Farmer’s Market each Tuesday between 4pm and 7pm at the South Pool parking lot. Come enjoy 
fresh, local, in-season produce and more!

Please have a safe and fun filled summer. 
Sincerely,
Your Forest Lakes Board of Directors
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Function Organization/Person Contact Information 

FLCA Site Manager (dues, 
ARB, common ground 
maintenance requests, 
building rentals, pool, and 
other FLCA issues or 
questions). 

Julia Stinnie 
Community Group, Inc. 
 
 
 
Tamera Hammond 
Community Group, Inc. 
 

1828 Pavilion Circle 
Charlottesville, VA  22911  
(434) 973-4596 
manager@forestlakes.net 
 
thammond@forestlakes.net 

After-hours emergencies 
involving common areas, 
buildings or facilities 

Community Group 
Emergency Hotline (call 
911 also if necessary) 

1-804-270-1800. Follow prompts for 
Homeowner Services; include your contact 
info and description. 

Arbor Lake, Ashland Stephanie Crouch 
Real Property, Inc. 

 (434) 823-4407 
Arborlakesmanager@gmail.com 
ashlandmanager@gmail.com 

Ravenswood and 
Ravenscroft 

James Watson 
Real Property, Inc. 

 (434) 202-1873 
ravensmanagerrpi@gmail.com 

Willow Bend, Worth 
Crossing 

John Duffy 
Real Property, Inc. 

(434)  202-1872 
willowbendmanager@gmail.com 
worthcrossingmanager@gmail.com 

Springridge Mark Marshall 
Real Property, Inc. 

 (434) 202-1852 
springridgeassociationmanager@gmail.com 

Gateway Village Sanjay Suri 
Community Group, Inc. 

(434) 984-0700 
ssuri@communitygroup.com 

Mailbox Nameplates and 
Repairs 

Dick Billings (434)960-4999 
dick.billings@gmail.com 

Soccer Field Reservations Tamera Hammond thammond@forestlakes.net 

Tennis Pro Jim Labinski Tennis Pro Shop (North):  
(434)974-5567 
Cell: (434) 249-6420 
Zentennis929@gmail.com 
1818 Pavilion Circle, C’ville 22911 

Webmaster Forest Lakes 
Website – 
www.forestlakes.net 

Tamera Hammond thammond@forestlakes.net 

 

 OTHER CONTACTS  

Drivers/Car Licenses Virginia Department of 
Motor Vehicles (DMV) 

866-368-5463/www.dmvnow.com 

Electricity Dominion Virginia Power (888) 667-3000 

Roads & Signs, Snow 
Plowing 

Virginia Department of 
Transportation (VDOT) 

1-800-FOR-ROAD/800-367-7623 

Trash Removal County Waste (434) 296-6000 

Water and Sewer Albemarle County Service 
Authority 

(434) 977-4511 

Gas City of Charlottesville (434) 970-3211 

Albemarle County Police  
Non-Emergency 

 (434) 977-9041 
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Keeping in the Loop
POOL NEWS
Our pools are up and running!  We had another 
successful opening on Memorial Day weekend, 
despite the less than perfect weather! Pool hours 
will begin on a “normal” schedule beginning 
Thursday, June 8th.  Please see the Pool Hours 
flyer in this newsletter for details.  

Don’t forget to bring the kids to the Annual 
School’s Out party the evening of June 7th!  There 
will be music, treats and fun!

Please remember to always bring your pool cards 
with you when coming to the pool – no card, 
no entry!  Pool cards must not be given to non-
residents for use at any time.  If you are bringing 
guests to the pool, you must stay with them the 
entire visit.  When you leave, your guests must 
leave.

Early morning lap swim begins on Tuesday, 
June 12th at the South Pool from 6:30-7:30am.  
The pool will be open for Forest Lakes adults 
only (bring your pool card!) on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays through July.

Have you not received your poolcards yet?  If not, 
please call the office at 973.4596.  If you lease 
a home in Forest Lakes, it may be because we 
don’t have a current lease on file.  If you are a 
homeowner, perhaps we don’t have a resident 
information sheet on file.  OR, maybe they got lost 
in the mail!  Give the office a call!

Thanks for helping to make our pools family-
friendly, safe and a fun place to be for ALL during 
the summer.

SWIM LESSONS
It’s not too late to sign up for swim lessons!   At 
the guard table at each pool, there is a swim 
lesson sign up book.  You can look for the class 
and session you would like to sign your child up 
for, write their name in and leave payment in the 
notebook (or pay the instructor at the 1st class).  
The notebook for classes held at the South Pool is 
located at the south guard table.  Classes that are 
being held at the North Pool are in the sign-up 
book at the north guard table.  Instructors also 
give private, semi-private and adult lessons.  

FARMER’S MARKET
The Farmers’ Market continues every Tuesday 
at the South Pool Parking lot from 4-7pm.  The 
season for fresh vegetables is coming – find some 
at the market along with a multitude of other 
goodies and crafts! 

NEXTDOOR.COM
Residents, please know that this is not a Forest 
Lakes sponsored website. Should you need 
information about Forest Lakes or have a question 
or concern, PLEASE call the office directly. There 
you will receive the correct information!  You can 
also log onto our website for answers to many of 
your questions and receive announcements.
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BIBLE STUDY
The Forest Lakes Bible Study group is taking a summer 
break and will resume in September.  Look for news and 
information in August’s newsletter for the Fall program.

BABYSITTERS/PET SITTERS
Need a sitter for a night out or a pet sitter for a weekend 
away? The Forest Lakes Office has a list on hand with 
names of residents who will be happy to help you out! 
Stop by the office for a copy of the list. This is for Forest 
Lakes residents use only!

COFFEE GROUP
The Forest Lakes Coffee Group will meet Thursday 
June 21st from 10 am – 12 pm at the North Pavilion. 
Please join us for coffee , teas, fresh fruit and pastries 
as we make decisions for our upcoming summer and 
fall coffees. All residents are welcome to attend, and we 
always enjoy meeting new residents as well as those that 
haven’t attended our coffees in a while. It’s heating up 
out there and our pools are open so please come and 
enjoy all our association has to offer. Sherry Sinard

PICKLEBALL OPEN PLAY THURSDAY’S 6-8 
PM
Thursday’s 6-8 PM @ the Forest Lakes Pickleball courts 
(Tennis Courts 3 & 4 @ FL South). We will be playing 
(weather permitting) starting March 15. Beginners & 
intermediate players interested in an evening of relaxed 
social play are welcomed. Please contact Jane Cook if 
you have additional questions at ForestLakes.Pickleball@
gmail.com.

FLCA MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
The next regular Board Meeting will be on  
Wednesday, June 28th at 6:00 pm at the North Pavilion.  
Please note that the topics for the meeting can change. 
The agenda for the meeting is available one week prior 
to the meeting at the association office and on the 
webpage. 

DIRECTORIES
Forest Lakes directories are available at the FLCA office to 
Forest Lakes residents. If you are not in the directory and 
would like to be, you may obtain a Directory Form from the 
website or at the FLCA office. Office hours are Monday – 
Friday from 9:00am – 5:00pm

YOGA AND SMOVEY CLASSES 
These non-impact classes are held at the north 
Poolhouse.

Yoga: Tech and Flow 1
Mondays: 5:45 – 6:45pm
Wednesdays:  6:15-7:15pm

Chair Yoga

Tuesdays: 12:30-1:30pm

For questions on Yoga classes, call Karen Schultz (434) 
962-2208

Smovey, Senior Fitness
	 Fridays, 9:30-10:30am
For questions about Smovey, contact Antje Waxman, 
(434) 227-0438 or antjewaxman@gmail.com

Neighborhood Notes

FOREST LAKES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
1828 PAVILION CIRCLE

Monday–Friday: 9:00am–5:00pm				    Fax: (434) 973-1344

Telephone: (434) 973-4596 					     Email: manager@forestlakes.net
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FOREST LAKES TENNIS NEWS - JUNE 2018 

FROM THE DESK OF TENNIS DIRECTOR, JIM LABINSKI 

 

Dear Forest Lakes residents, parents and junior tennis players,   

The Clay Tech courts of North Forest Lakes have been re-nourished for the summer season of tennis playing.  Nearly 
1000 pounds of new clay material has been added to each court. 

It is a good time to remind everyone of the responsibilities of every tennis-playing resident!   

• Please be considerate of other residents and brush/line your court after playing.  Hang up the brushes and 
liners on the fence, well off the ground.  (Hang up the squeegees on the fences at South.)  Deposit all your 
cups, tennis ball cans and other garbage in the receptacles provided. 

• Don’t let young children “play” with the court equipment. They do a terrible job of lining the courts!  
• Be respectful of others playing.  Don’t just “jump on a court” because it is open.  Check the reservation sheets 

at the Pro Shop to make sure that the court isn’t already taken. 
• Don’t play on courts when there is standing water on them.  It is dangerous and can mess up the courts for 

later play.   

The Summer Tennis Camp will commence on June 11.  Four-week, nine-week and single-week packages are 
available.  One- two- and three-hour options are available.  Please email me or stop by the Pro Shop at North to get 
forms and more information. 

The Clay Tech courts play best when they have been watered.  Come a little bit early and give the courts a good bit of 
water before playing on them.  You will enjoy the experience much more. 

Annually, I spend over $1000 on tennis balls!  Players hit balls over the fence all the time.  They are not for the 
taking!  Please leave them on the ground or throw them back onto the courts when there is a stoppage of play.  I 
appreciate it.  

Remember: tennis courts are for TENNIS!  Tennis courts are NOT for bicycles, soccer, dog training or baseball batting 
practice.  There are about thirty more activities that shouldn’t take place on the courts, but hopefully you get the 
idea—TENNIS only please! 

Through the efforts of John Oliver, esteemed Forest Lakes resident and tennis nut, we have a tennis ball recycling 
program.  When your tennis balls have lost their life, drop them in the bin provided outside the Pro Shop.  When it is 
full, they are sent off to be recycled.  We have already filled up one bin and it has been shipped.  Thanks, John O. 

A new, exciting line of Dunlop rackets is out!  If you are in the market for a new racket, check with me to demo one of 
these new frames.  I also have a few of last year’s models at close out prices.   

As always, I offer restringing and regripping services.  Now is the time to get your racket tuned up for the upcoming 
warm weather.   

Finally, from time to time, I will ask players if they are Forest Lakes Residents.  Please don’t be offended—I’m just 
doing my job.  It has come to my attention that non-residents sneak on the courts occasionally.  If there are people 
playing that are not residents, politely ask them to leave or tell me and I will do so.  Some former Forest Lakes 
residents occasionally jump on the courts, but they must be with a current resident or they will be given the boot! 

 

 
Warm regards,  
 
Jim Labinsky  
Director of Tennis, Forest Lakes  
Cell: 434/249.6420  

zentennis929@gmail.com 
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Forest Lakes 
r-ropical Storms 

Swimming Up To Hurricanes 

Starts June 18 th – July 14 th

The Tropical Storms is a five week development program of the Forest Lakes 
Hurricanes Swim Team (FLST). It is designed to be an introduction to the 
competitive swim team. This program will provide the basics of competitive swim 
strokes. This program is not a substitute for swim lessons. 

Tropical Storms are for children 4 years old and all new swimmers under 7 years 
old. 

The program will introduce young swimmers to the swim team style of swimming 
and advance them to be able to swim at least 1 pool length (25 meters) of 
Freestyle and Backstroke. This 45-minute practice is intended to be an 
introduction to the swim team. The Tropical Storms goal is to encourage as many 
young swimmers to enjoy the swimming sport in a fun and friendly environment. 
They will practice 3 times a week, Monday, Tuesday, Thursday from    
12:00-12:45 at the South Pool. 

Spread the word 

Please share this information with your new neighbors and friends who might be 
interested in learning more about the 2018 FLST season and programs. Please use 
flsthurricanes@gmail.com to request specific information and to be added to our 
email distribution for the 2018 season. 

Register online at forestlakesswimteam.wordpress.com
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  2Friends is passionate about using your  

existing furniture and accessories to create  

a space that is comforting, functional and  

  inviting all while saving you money.  

 
 

Call today for a free consultation  (434) 409-1736 

www.2friendsanddesign.com 

 It’s Spring! Time to transform your house  

  into the home you’ve always imagined.  

 INTERIOR PAINTING 
CALL ME TODAY FOR A FREE QUOTE!  Insured.  
References. 

434-978-4709 home, 804-212-6681 cell 
Tim’s Painting 

Forest Lakes resident. 

 



8



9

 
FOREST LAKES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

Summer 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                      

          
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
     
   
 
                 
       
                                  

 
ALL RESIDENTS MUST SHOW THEIR POOL CARDS AND SIGN-IN 

 WHEN ENTERING POOL AREA 
 

ABOUT YOUR POOL CARDS………. 
The Forest Lakes Swim & Tennis Facilities are open to all Forest Lakes residents.  All adult residents and dependents 
that are rising 6th grade and above will be issued pool cards which must be presented upon entering the pool area. 
Children below the 6th grade must be accompanied to the pool by a parent or responsible resident (age 15 or older).   All 
residents must sign in and show their pool card upon entering the pool. 

REGULAR POOL HOURS 
 

NORTH POOL 
10am – 9pm Daily 

 
SOUTH POOL 

12 noon – 9:00pm Monday - Friday 
11am – 9pm Saturday and Sunday 

____________________________________________ 
POOL HOURS DURING SCHOOL DAYS (through June 7th) 

North Pool 
4:30pm – 8:00pm Mon – Thursday 

4:30pm -9:00pm – Friday 
10:00am – 9:00pm Saturday 
10:00am; - 8:00pm Sunday 

South Pool 
10am -3pm and 6pm – 8pm Mon – Fri* 

Open regular weekend hours 
 
* During school days, the South pool will close from 3:00 - 6:00pm for Swim 
Team Practice.  

 

GUEST FEES 
 
$3 per person    Weekdays 
$5 per person     Weekends/Holidays 
 
10 punch pass $20.00 
No charge for children aged 2 & under.  
 
Three (3) guests allowed per adult resident. 
Two (2) guests allowed per youth card holder. 

ADULT EARLY MORNING LAP 
SWIM – SOUTH POOL 

 
Tuesdays and Thursdays 

6:30am – 7:30am 
 

Begins Tuesday, June 12th 
Forest Lakes Residents Only 
Please bring your Poolcard 
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NOTICE 
 

Notice of Special Meeting  
of Members of Forest Lakes Community Association, Inc. 

on 
June 13, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. 

at 
The Forest Lakes Pavilion 

              
 

 

 Please take notice that there will be a meeting of the Members of the Forest 

Lakes Community Association, Inc. (“FLCA”) on June 13, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. in the 

Forest Lakes Pavilion, 1828 Pavilion Circle, Charlottesville, Virginia, to consider and 

vote on the following Resolution: 

 

 

The Members approve the transfer to the County of Albemarle of title to the 

Hollymead Lake Dam and roadway on top of the dam, and easements of access across 

and on adjoining common areas of FLCA for construction and maintenance of the dam. 

The officers of FLCA are authorized to sign the deeds attached to this Notice, or 

substantially similar deeds to carry out the purpose of this Resolution.  

 

 

 

 

The record date for ownership determining entitlement to notice and to vote is the 
close of business the day before the date on which this notice is mailed. 
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© 2017 Alzheimer’s Association®. All rights reserved.

Show your love on June 21. 
help end Alzheimer’s.

On the summer solstice, team up with the Alzheimer’s 
Association® and select any activity you love — or an activity 
loved by those affected — to help end Alzheimer’s. Together, 
we will raise funds and awareness for care and support while 
advancing research toward the first survivor of Alzheimer’s. 

Register at alz.org/thelongestday.

On June 21st, FLCA resident Sue Friedman will raise awareness by displaying information at the Forest 
Lakes North entrance from 7-9 am and again from 4-7 pm...and times in between!  

You can support Sue’s team for The Longest Day by visiting
http://act.alz.org/site/TR?fr_id=10935&pg=personal&px=7842356

Ending Alzheimer’s starts with me...and YOU!!
Thank you!! 
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